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March 2023 

Working together until Metro Richmond isé 

TRANSFORMED 

Installation and Mission Gathering 

 At the Annual Meeting on October 16, 2022, The River City Faith    
Network elected the Reverend Doctor Maria Ellis Lynn as our new         
Executive Director Mission Strategist. Maria began her work among us on 
November 1; and has been actively participating in and leading the work of 
the Network, providing opportunities for engagement, and connecting with 
Board, Support Team members and church leadership. 

 The time has come for us to celebrate a new season of ministry in the 
River City Faith Network under her leadership. We hope you and       
members of your church will join us on Sunday, March 19th for an         
Installation Service and Mission Gathering. The event will be held at 3:00 
pm at Bon Air Baptist Church at the Buford Rd location. If you have     
questions or would like to RSVP for this event, please call the RCFN office 
at 804-329-1701*101. Please share this invitation with those in your 
church family and invite them to join us!   

 We will also be collecting jars of peanut butter and jelly for use of our 
centers and Camp Alkulana. All gentleman are asked to bring a peanut 
butter and the ladies attending are asked to bring a jelly. We hope to   
benefit our ministries and have some fun when welcoming everyone to this 
event. Thank you and we look forward to seeing you then. 

        - Bob Thompson, RCFN Board Chairman 
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 Haircuts for the Homeless 

 The OHBC is excited to announce that           
beginning in March 2023, we will be partnering with 
TRUFades Haircuts and Beards Barbershop        
Apprentice Program one or two Tuesdays a month 
to provide haircuts for our homeless program       
participants. Those receiving cuts will need to sign 
up at our Thursday Meal Program and receive an 
appointment.  It is our hope to be able to provide up 
to 10-15 cuts each Tuesday!  This will be such a self
-esteem booster not to mention the impact a haircut 
makes when applying for jobs, housing, etc.!!  

Thanks to all who have kept this OHBC ministry 
2022 Week Of Prayer goal in your prayers!  It will 
soon be a reality!  

 As we slowly move closer to spring, but still 
have some cold nights, please let us know if you 
have any of the following to assist the needs of 
OHBC: Menôs Clothing (Casual, comfortable,      
seasonally appropriate) Pants, Shirts, Shoes, Coats, 
Underwear, Rain Ponchos, Umbrellas 

- Jennifer Turner, OHBC Moving Along at Satellite! 
 

 Things have been progressing at the South 
Richmond Satellite Center. We are excited to begin 
the Furniture ministry at the Satellite building.  Please 
contact us at 804-232-0174 if you have donations of 
furniture, washer/dryers and household goods like 
appliances, silverware and dishes; which are always 
needed.    

 We will also be placing a new, updated food box 
outside the center for anyone who has an immediate 
food need. This is being gifted to us from students at 
the University of Richmond. We are excited about this 
addition and working hard to provide groceries for the 
on-going needs of this community.  If you are 
interested in helping with our food ministry, our food 
pantry provides service to the community on the third 
Thursdays of the month. Items usually placed in bags 
are standard (14.5 - 16oz) cans of: green beans, 
peas, assorted vegetables, baked beans, corn, 
soups, tuna, tomato paste, chicken, applesauce, 
peaches, apples, peanut butter and jelly (Jars), dry 
milk or evaporated milk,  macaroni and cheese 
meals, ravioli can meals, boxes of cereal and instant 
oatmeal, etc. We collect items throughout the month 
and have available for this monthly event and 
emergency needs as well. 

 We are also looking for assistance with translating 
items and documents and to provide religious 
informational literature for our Spanish speaking 
clients. If you can help provide support to these 
individuals, please contact me to discuss this ministry 
opportunity. Thank you for the support of these needs 
at our center.  

       - Wesley Garrett, SRBC  
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